
PORT OF NEWPORT MINUTES 
Monday, 4 June 2018 

Special Commission Meeting & Executive Session 

Tl,is is not a11 exact transcript. Tl,e audio of tl,e sessio11 is available on tl,e Port's website. 

Agenda Item 

I. CALL TO ORDER............................................................................................................... 0:00 

Commission Vice-President Pro-Tempore Sara Skamser called the Special Commission Meeting of 
the Port of Newport Board of Commissioners to order at 12:00 pm at the South Beach Activities 
Room, 2120 SE Marine Science Drive, Newport, Oregon. 

Commissioners Present: Walter Chuck (Pos. #1), Secretary/Treasurer Pro-Tempore; Sara Skamser 
(Pos. #2), Vice President Pro-Tempore; and Jeff Lackey (Pos. #4). Stewart Lamerdin (Pos. #3), 
President Pro-Tempore, attended by phone (*see note on page 2). 

Management and Staff: Doug Parsons, General Manager; Aaron Bretz, Director of Operations; Pete 
Gintner, Port Attorney; and Karen Hewitt, Administrative Supervisor. 

Members of the Public and Media: Yale Fogarty; Jim Cline, Rogue; Kiera Morgan, KYTEIKNPT; 
Jim Burke; Steve Beck; Hali Boyd, Grays Harbor Historical Seaport. 

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment at this time. 

III. FILLING OF COMMISSION VACANCY POSITION NO. 5

A. Review Letters of Interest ............................................................................................................. 0: 17 

Skamser thanked the candidates and commented that letters of interest had been provided to the 
Commissioners previously and had already been reviewed. 

B. Interview Candidates

1. James Burke (Yale Fogarty left the room).............................................................................. 1:30 

Burke said he did not have a prepared statement and-referred to his Letter of Interest and completed 
Questionnaire. He added he had done some reading and had caught up on Commission Meetings. He 
said he was a fan and friend of the Port, which had amazing resources. He commented that he 
appreciated the time that staff and the Commission gave to the Port. He wanted to help the Port move 
forward; there was some talk in the community about concerns they had. He felt the Port's mission 
was wonderful and he would be proud to be a part of that. He referred to the Port's vision statement 
and its call for optimism, and commented that the optimistic future of the Port was key in talking to 
the public. He has been working with Port staff in the past to find solutions to complicated mitigation 
issues. In response to Chuck's question, Burke confirmed it was his intention to run for the office at 
the end of this position's term. Lackey asked what lessons he had learned from previous board 
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